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Welcome to issue three of the Year 11 Prepare to Perform Newsletter. As 
you are aware every month, we are sharing what has been happening at 
Noadswood to support your child as they prepare for their GCSE exams 
and post 16 education. We will also continue to provide a link to the P2P 

calendar so you can see what’s coming up and how best to help your child 
at home. There are also top tips to keep both your child’s physical and 
mental health well, throughout their final year of school and beyond.  
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Message from Miss. Marshall:  

Firstly, wishing you all a break and a breather that you need and deserve: 

One in which you look after yourselves and look after those you love and care about. That is how you will 

feel restored by the time we come back together. 

On the days when you’re not up to your eyes in all things Christmas and New Year, keep your eye in with 

your revision. Make a plan that’s realistic and that you will feel good if you stick to – don't forget about it 

all to such a point that the return is such a jolt that it hurts. Find that middle way.  

Maybe hook up with friends on the days when you are going to work, to help the whole mood to feel 

better. Or work through some past paper questions, then go off to enjoy the rest of the day.  

Do what works for you but plan it – take it from someone who didn’t always do this: a schedule works, but 

reactive decisions to do a bit of this or that help somewhat but you will equally find things bumpy and 

success inconsistent. 

 

In assembly, I mentioned this word: 

ACCOUNTABLE: (Adjective) 

We are responsible for our choices, actions, the sounds we make, the things we do.. ALWAYS. 
 

Don’t hit January blaming other people, the weather, the teachers, your family for things you haven’t 

done. Be accountable now – have fun, take a break but work to a schedule. 

You’ve got this, if you plan a schedule and stick to it. 
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Message from Mrs Way:  

As you prepare to tackle your mock exams, I want to remind you of the importance of this moment and 
the opportunities it presents. These exams are not just a practice run; they are a chance to identify your 
strengths and the areas where you can grow before the real thing. 

Here are some key points to keep in mind: 

• Preparation is Key: Review your notes, past assignments, and use the resources provided by 
your teachers. A well-structured revision plan can make all the difference. 

• Practice Makes Progress: Work through past papers and time yourself. This will help you get 
comfortable with the format and manage your time effectively. 

• Balance is Vital: Make sure to rest, eat well, and take breaks. Your well-being is crucial for best 
performance.  

• Learn from the Process: These exams are a stepping stone. Whatever the results, use the 
feedback to guide your efforts moving forward. 

Believe in your abilities and approach these exams with confidence. Your hard work and determination 
will pay off. We are all here to support you every step of the way. 

Best of luck—you’ve got this! 
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Messages from Miss Ferry:  

 

 

Mock Examinations: 

 
Good luck to all the year 11 candidates (and some in y10) who will no doubt spend some of their holiday 
revising and preparing for the mock examinations. They begin on the 6th January and the last exam is on the 
21st January. The full schedule is available here. On this page which pupils will find in FROG we have provided 
full guidance of what pupils may and may not bring into exams. The mock series will be conducted in exactly 
the same way as the summer series so as to prepare the pupils effectively. Please pay particular attention to 
the ‘must read for all candidates section’.  Individual pupils‘ timetables will be emailed to pupils and parents 
next week, these will include all of the venues for the examinations. 

 

 

https://frog.noadswood.hants.sch.uk/ks4exams
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Top Tips to support your child through their exams 

#3 Unplug and get a good night’s sleep 

 

Young people need between 8 – 9 hours sleep per night  

✓ Help your child create a relaxing evening routine  
✓ Make sure they don’t eat too late at night  
✓ Avoid giving them caffeine or sugary drinks late at night  
✓ Make sure they don’t work or revise too late before going to bed  
✓ Make sure they put their phone away, & on silent, while they are concentrating 

on tasks / revision / homework 
✓ Encourage them to switch off from social media / technology at least an hour 

before bedtime 

✓ Choose some time each day/week to switch off and unplug from technology 
with them 
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Revision Strategy of the month 
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Recipe to Boost Brain Power 

 

 

 


